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CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
JUNE 4, 2014

Pursuant to Public Notice, Mayor Frank Catino convened a regular meeting of the City Council on Wednesday, June 4, 2014, at 7:00 p.m., in the Council Chamber.  Those present were Mayor Frank Catino, Vice-Mayor Lorraine Gott, Councilman Mark Brimer, Councilwoman Sheryl Denan, Councilman Dominick Montanaro, City Attorney James Beadle, City Manager Courtney Barker, and City Clerk Leonor Olexa.

Vice-Mayor Brimer led a moment of silence and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Catino stated that the Youth Citizen Recognition Award would be presented next on the agenda.

(TIME:  7:04) AWARD PRESENTATION BY COUNCILMAN MONTANARO TO ETHAN SHODA FOR YOUTH CITIZEN RECOGNITION
Councilman Montanaro presented the Youth Citizen Recognition Award to Ethan Shoda for his exemplary leadership in coordinating volunteers to participate in the Keep Brevard Beautiful Beach and Shore Clean-up at Pelican Beach Park.  In addition, Keep Brevard Beautiful presented Ethan Shoda with a Certificate of Excellence for the 2014 Trash Bash.  The audience gave Ethan a standing ovation.

(TIME:  7:08) CITIZEN COMMENTS
City resident Steve Headley addressed the City Code regarding political signs, the city manager evaluations, and a public records request.

(TIME:  7:14) CITY COUNCIL COMMENTS
Councilman Brimer stated the City and a representative of the State will present information on Communities for a Lifetime at next week’s Space Coast League of Cities meeting.

Councilwoman Denan attended both Retirement Board meetings and stated that the Warbird Museum was in need of an expert who could help in repairing the Tico Bell.

Mayor Catino invited the public to participate in the Thursday Farmers Market and the Oyster Mat-Making workshops to support the Lagoon.

(TIME:  7:17) CITY MANAGER REPORT
City Manager Barker reported on Public Safety Day, Oyster Mat-Making workshops, and Sports Park football field expansion project; announced that the next Town Hall Meeting will be hosted by Councilman Brimer since Councilwoman Denan will not be hosting her scheduled Town Hall, the 21-Day Salute to the Flag will begin June 14th, Aquatic Plants will have sea oats available in November, the Auditor Selection Committee has released the Request for Proposals, FDOT/staff meeting has been held, the Goersch litigation has been extended, the Special Magistrate in the Denan case (Denan vs. City of Satellite Beach) recommended the Board of Adjustment’s final order remain intact (with the City’s legal fees so far at $22,000), and the Economic Development Commission announced the City is S.N.A.P. certified.

City Manager Barker requested Council schedule a June 25th workshop to discuss prioritization of the Capital Improvements Plan.

Mayor Catino asked for citizen comments; there were no comments.

ACTION:  Councilman Brimer MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Montanaro, to hold a June 25th workshop to begin at 7:00 p.m.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

Councilwoman Denan asked what legal fees the City has incurred for the Goersch litigation.  City Manager Barker stated legal fees incurred were approximately $2,000 prior to switching to the insurance firm and that an update on the cost would be provided once litigation is complete.

Councilman Brimer asked about the status of the City Manager evaluations; all evaluations have been submitted, with the last one submitted today.  Council recommended providing totals at the next meeting.

TIME:  7:27) FLORIDA LEAGUE OF CITIES PRESENTATION OF A CERTIFICATE OF RECOGNITION TO COUNCILMAN DOMINICK MONTANARO FOR HIS WORK ON THE SPACE COAST ADVOCACY TEAM
Florida League of Cities representative Kathy Till recognized Councilman Montanaro for his outstanding leadership on advocacy and presented him with the Home Rule Hero Award.  Councilman Montanaro thanked the League and emphasized the coordinated efforts that have made the Team a success.

(TIME:  7:32) PRESENT CERTIFICATE OF APPRECIATION HONORING BEAUTIFICATION BOARD MEMBER JANE MANDEVILLE FOR HER 21 YEARS OF EXEMPLARY SERVICE TO THE CITY
Mayor Catino presented a certificate of recognition to Beautification Board Member Jane Mandeville for 
21 years of volunteering to help beautify the community and thanked her for exemplary service to the City.

(TIME:  7:34) POLICE CHIEF JEFF PEARSON TO PRESENT THE PROMOTION OF POLICE OFFICER ROBBIE BROOKS TO PATROL CORPORAL
Chief Pearson stated Robbie Brooks is a dedicated, intelligent, and compassionate officer who has earned promotion to Patrol Corporal; and he thanked him for his loyal service to the community and the department.

(TIME:  7:37) PRESENTATION OF PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING JUNE 1ST THROUGH JUNE 7TH, 2014, AS “THE NATIONAL MANAGEMENT WEEK”
The National Management Week proclamation will be mailed.

(TIME:  7:38) DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON IMPLEMENTATION OF POLICY REGARDING MOBILE VENDING TRUCKS AT PELICAN BEACH PARK
Recreation Director Kerry Stoms addressed issues with a past vendor contract and recommended Council discuss allowing mobile vendors at Pelican Beach Park.  Council discussed potential noise impacts to nearby residents, license requirements, permitting process, products/food; and using professional vendors.

(Time:  7:49) The following City residents addressed Council:  Elaine Fee, Joanne Regan, and Jerry Hudson.

Council recommended staff come back with detailed information.

(TIME:  7:57) DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION SIGNAL MAINTENANCE COMPENSATION AGREEMENT
Public Works Director Allen Potter provided information on the FDOT Agreement that helps fund maintenance of signals along State roadways and recommended approval of the FY 14/15 Agreement.  Council discussed the Agreement and related issues.

(Time:  8:04) The following City resident addressed Council:  Jerry Hudson.

ACTION:  Vice-Mayor Gott MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Brimer, to approve the FDOT Signal Maintenance Compensation Agreement.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

(TIME:  8:07) DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON CITY ATTORNEY’S ATTENDANCE AT THE 
33RD ANNUAL SEMINAR OF THE FLORIDA MUNICIPAL ATTORNEYS ASSOCIATION 
(JULY 24-26, 2014)
City Manager Barker stated that funding was already approved in the budget for the City Attorney to attend this conference.  Council concurred that, since this item is in the approved budget, it does not need to come to Council for further approval.

(TIME:  8:09) AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
Council discussed agenda items for the next regular Council meeting.

(TIME:  8:10) DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON POLICY REGARDING BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBER’S ABSENCES
Vice-Mayor Gott provided absence policies from Satellite Beach and Melbourne.  Council discussed the handbook Vice-Mayor Gott is preparing and emphasized the need to complete it as soon as possible.

(Time:  8:28) The following City residents addressed Council:  Jerry Hudson, Dale Abrahams.

Council agreed, by consensus, to schedule a July 24th workshop meeting to discuss the draft handbook.

(TIME:  8:30) APPOINTMENT TO BOARDS
Council discussed the importance of all board/committee members’ attendance at their meetings.  City Manager Barker stated she will email a letter to all members, informing them of the need to attend their board meetings.

ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Brimer, to reappoint Richard Ralph as a regular member of the Code Enforcement Board, term ending 08/01/17.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Brimer, to change Mark Johnson’s appointment from a regular member to an alternate member of the Comprehensive Planning Advisory Board, term ending 01/09/16, and to change Christina L’Heureux from an alternate member to regular member of the Comprehensive Planning Advisory Board, term ending 07/20/17.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Brimer, to reappoint Carol Robitschek as an alternate member of the Library Board, term ending 08/15/16.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

Council requested staff contact Pat Patton to make sure she is willing to attend the Library Board meetings and bring this reappointment back at the June 18th meeting for consideration.

ACTION:  Councilwoman Denan MOVED to reappoint Pat Patton to serve another term on the Library Board.  Motion died for lack of a second.

ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Vice-Mayor Gott, to reappoint Duane Swenson as a regular member of the Recreation Board, term ending 08/15/16.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Brimer, to appoint Natalie Carter as an alternate member of the Community Redevelopment Agency Advisory Committee, term ending 03/06/16.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

(TIME:  8:40) ADOPTION OF MINUTES:  MAY 7, 2014, REGULAR MEETING
ACTION:  Councilman Montanaro MOVED, SECOND by Vice-Mayor Gott, to approve the minutes as submitted.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

Mayor Catino adjourned the meeting at 8:41 p.m.



Leonor Olexa, CMC
City Clerk



